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Sat, June 17, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † George Perszyk 
Sat, June 17, 5:00PM (St. Henry) † Don Huebsch 
Sat, June 17, 7:00PM (Holy Cross) For All Fathers & 
Grandfathers 
Sun, June 18, 8:00AM (St. Henry) For the People 
Sun, June 18, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Clarence & 
Rose Winter 
Sun, June 18, 10:00AM (St. Henry) † Norman Rosenow  
Sun, June 18, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Adam Stewart 
Tue, June 20, 8:45AM (St. Henry) † Marlin Cole 
Tue, June 20, 7:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Josh Hanson 
Wed, June 21, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Rita Yaggie 
Wed, June 21, 5:15PM (Holy Cross) Special Intention 
for Eric Johnson 
Thu, June 22, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Marion 
Jaroszewski & † David Jaroszewski 
Thu, June 22, 8:45AM (St. Henry) † Roy & Marjorie 
Scheidecker 
Fri, June 23, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Adam Stewart 
Fri, June 23, 8:45AM (St. Henry)  † Lorie Siebels &  
† Larry Kempernich, Jr. 
Fri, June 23, 10:00AM (Perham Living) † Bob Sim &  
† Mary Jane Coates 
Sat, June 24, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † John Tschida 
Sat, June 24, 5:00PM (St. Henry) † Steven J. Doll 
Sat, June 24, 7:00PM (Holy Cross) † Pete & Christine 
Peeters 
Sun, June 25, 8:00AM (St. Henry) † Jack & Odilia 
Riestenberg 
Sun, June 25, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Ralph Pribble 
Sun, June 25, 10:00AM (St. Henry) For the People 
Sun, June 25, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Rose Guck 

Financial Blessing for June 10th 
Adult………………..……….584.00   Plate……………………....3.00    
Children………………………..1.00   Rent……………………...50.00 
Donation………………..3,000.00 
                                                         Total…….………..3,638.00 

Thank you for remembering Holy Cross Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for June 10th & 11th 
Adult………………..........1,613.00    Plate……………...1,190.00 
Youth.……..…………….........84.00   Elec. Transfers....375.00 
                    Total…..…........3,262.00 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for June 11th 
Adult…..………...……..1,490.00  Youth ….................70.00 
Plate…………………..…...498.00  Elec. Transfers.…..873.00 
Parking Lot…………...1,000.00                   
      Total..…...........3,931.00 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for June 10th & 11th 
 
The St. Henry Financial Blessings for  June 10th & 11th 
will be included in next week’s bulletin. 

 
Thank you for remembering St. Henry Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

There will be no Confessions from 9-10AM  

on Wednesday, June 21st, at St. Henry. 

If you would like help scheduling an appointment to have 
your picture taken for the Parish Directory, Cindy Kratzke 
will be in the Sacred Heart office after the 8:30AM Mass 
this Sunday, June 18th and Sandi Carrlson will be availa-
ble after the 10:30AM Mass at St. Lawrence to help you. 
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Parish news & events 

Canonical Administrator:  Fr. George Michael, E-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com, fathergeorge@ncacc.net 
Parochial Vicar:  Fr. Thomas Skaja, E-mail: fathertom@ncacc.net  218-298-0585 
Deacons:    Deacon Richard Quistorff; Deacon Randy Altstadt 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-7729  Fax: (218) 346-5946 Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

PAVING THE WAY AT ST. LAWRENCE 

Although the weather doesn’t agree, we are a 
people of faith and hope, and we know that 
Spring is right around the corner! To celebrate, 
we are planning a new improvement project. 
The East parking lot is in rough shape and 
needs some renovation. The St. Lawrence 
Finance council and the Bishop’s office have approved 
a construction project to blacktop the parking lot. This 
will be completed as soon as weather permits. The cost 
of this plan will be about $27,000. 
Just think, no more wiping the mud from your shoes as 
you enter the church. No more trying to walk around 
the puddles or uneven ground in any season. I hope that 
you will support this project with a donation to offset 
the expense. 
Together, we will continue to preserve our historic 
church and grounds, as we pave the way for future 
generations of St. Lawrence families. May God bless 
you always.           Fr. George 

Keep selling the Polka Festival raffle tickets. 
Extra tickets are available in the Parish Office 
or from Marlene Boedigheimer (218-457-1588). 

Thank you to those who have signed up to help on a Fes-
tival Committee! We still have spaces available. The 
chairpersons cannot do it without the parishioners help! 
Please consider donating some time and sign up. 

Congratulations to   
Jim Paatalo 

& Jacquie Love 
who were united in Holy Matrimony at St. 
Lawrence. May God bless their marriage with 
love and happiness for many years to come. 

Dorothy Day House:  Help the homeless in 
our area by supporting the Dorothy Day 
House men's shelter in Moorhead, MN. They 
are currently in need of the following 
items:  Ziploc bags (gallon and sandwich); 
bath towels, winter hats, gloves and scarves; deodorant, 
men's underwear, plain white t-shirts, socks (these 
clothing items preferred to be new); disposable razors; 
sleeping bags; blankets and hygiene products. They 
are especially in need of laundry soap and dryer 
sheets.  For more information, see the website at 
www.churches.united.org or call Teresa Elkin  
218-298-1274 or Cecile Guck 218-298-4386.   

Silent Auction Items Needed! 

New items for the Silent Auction are needed 
and can dropped off at the Parish Office. 
Donations of hand-crafted and other items 
are appreciated.  

We are looking for more donations from businesses this 
year for our Silent Auction, to add to the wonderful do-
nations we receive each year from our parishioners. 
Please consider asking your employer if they would do-
nate to our Polka Festival Silent Auction. Thank you. 

Cake Walk items will be needed for the annual 

St. Lawrence Polka Festival. Many homemade 

or boughten items are needed for this popular 

event so please plan ahead to donate the needed items.  

Welcome to  

Matthew & Hailey Dreyer 

who recently registered as new members 

of the St. Lawrence parish family.  

The Northern Cross ACC Parishes 
wish to extend deepest sympathy to 

 family and friends of 
Leon Johnson 

(brother-in-law of Jo Rudnitski) 
                               & 
                   Marilyn Adams 
           who passed away recently. 
May Leon & Marilyn know eternal peace  
     and joy in heaven and may God  
grant comfort to their families and friends. 

St. Lawrence Summer Bake Sale  
Sunday, July 2nd  

Get your fresh baked goods  
for your 4th of July picnics!  

Groups 1 & 2 will provide baked goods 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
http://www.churches.united.org
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Parish news & events 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758-2700  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Parish Offices 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months 

before the anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Weekend Masses at Sacred Heart, St. Lawrence 

and Holy Cross;  First Friday from 9:00AM-10:00AM at St. Lawrence; Second Thursday from 9:00AM-

10:00AM at Sacred Heart; Third Saturday from 6:00PM– 7:00PM at Holy Cross. Tuesday, Thursday & Fri-

day, 8:15AM-8:45AM; Wednesday, 9:00AM-10:00AM; Saturday, 4:00PM—4:45PM (Before 5:00PM Mass) 

at St. Henry 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick:  Contact the Parish Offices 

Trustees: Brenda Aschnewitz & Jan Januszewski (Sacred Heart); Jack Werner & Andy Klinnert (St. Law-

rence); Mark Halbakken & Lisa Hemmelgarn (St. Henry); Michele Hofland & Clint  Brandt (Holy Cross) 

Northern Cross Area Catholic Community Pastoral Council Members: Dawn Swanz, Michele Hofland, 

Jason Schik (Holy Cross); Brenda Aschnewitz, John Kratzke, Kenny Moenkendick (Sacred Heart) Tim Graff, 

Lisa Hemmelgarn, Jason Smith (St. Henry); Sandi Carrlson, Jack Werner, Jerry Guck (St. Lawrence) 

Sacred Heart Bazaar Raffle  Tickets are in 
your mailboxes. PLEASE PICK THEM 
UP! If you are able to sell tickets after the 
weekend Masses contact Ken (218-329-0807) 
or Kim (218-329-4022)   Stenger. Extra tick-
ets are available in the Parish Office.   

SELL! SELL! SELL! 
                Many wonderful cash prizes to win.  

SILENT AUCTION: Silent Auction 
Items Needed! Please consider donating 
a basket or item to our silent auc-
tion. Items can be brought to the church 
and placed in the first classroom (#3) 
downstairs. If you have any questions, 

call Pat Helmeke at 218-298-2100.   

RAFFLE PRIZES: Be sure to turn in your raffle 
prize money to the church office ASAP. 

COUNTRY STORE: We’re counting on parishioners 
for their generous donations to the Country Store for 
the Sacred Heart Church Bazaar. Garden produce, jams, 
jellies, baked goods, plants & craft items are needed. 
You may put them in the second classroom (#4) in the 
church basement. 

CASH DONATIONS: Cash donations to offset the 

cost of purchased items (chicken, coleslaw, etc.) are 

always welcomed. Your donation can be put in an en-

velope labeled “bazaar donation” and placed in the col-

lection basket or brought to the parish office. 

PRIZE DONATIONS: Prizes ($1.00-$3.00 value) 

needed for the Dice Game. Prizes also needed for the 

Children’s Games. Collection boxes are in the gather-

ing space. 

There will be a planning meeting for 
the Sacred Heart Church Bazaar on 
Tuesday, June 20th after the 
7:00PM Mass. All chair and Co-

chair persons are encouraged to attend. 

Welcome to  

John & Cynthia Naughton 

who recently registered as new members 

of the Sacred Heart parish family.  

The Parish of Sacred Heart extends  
a special  congratulations to    
Wayne & Julie Silbernagel 

Who are celebrating their 40th  
 Anniversary on  June 24th.                

The Northern Cross ACC Parishes 
wish to extend deepest sympathy to 

 family and friends of 
Iver Dahl, Jr. 

(brother-in-law of Jim Haider) 
           who passed away recently. 
        May Iver know eternal peace  
       and joy in heaven and may God  
  grant comfort to his family and friends. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
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St. Henry’s Catholic Church of Perham 
234 2nd Ave SW 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-4240  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: admin@st-henrys.org 
Parish Website:  www.parishfaith.com 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Congratulations to our Calendar Raffle 
winner this week.  6-16-23-Judy Belka-
$100. 
The 14th Annual Heavenly Hackers Golf 

Tournament will take place on July 30 at 2:00 pm at Per-
ham Lakeside Golf Club.  This is a 4-person scramble 
golf tournament.  Your $75 per person entry fee will get 
you 9 holes of golf, cart, eligibility for prizes, and a light 
lunch prior to the tournament.  This tournament will fill 
up fast, so register your team(s) soon.  To register, call 
Jason at 218-346-6190.  If you or your business is inter-
ested in becoming a hole sponsor for this fundraiser 
event, there are two options available.  The “Gold” spon-
sor is a donation of $250 and the “Silver” sponsor is a 
donation of $125.  With this donation, you will get a 
sponsor sign on one of the holes and the satisfaction that 
you are supporting St. Henry’s Area School.  Again, if 
you have any questions or would like to participate, give 
Jason a call at 218-346-6190.  You could also email your 
team names to Jason at sthenryschool@arvig.net. 

Text App to 88202  
to download our parish app! 

Search for “Northern Cross Area 

St. Henry’s Summer Festival Raffle 
This year we are planning an all cash raffle for 
our Summer Festival. Tickets will be available 
for purchase the weekend of June 24th & 25th.  
Our grand prize this year is $1,000!! 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Wednesday Noon 

The Parish of St. Henry would like to cele-
brate the deacons’ anniversaries to the Per-
manent Diaconate, Fr. George’s birthday,  
and Fr. Tom’s anniversary to the Holy 
Priesthood with a reception of coffee, juice 
and cookies, hosted by Catholic Daughters Court St. Rita, 
following the Sunday, June 18th 10:00 am Mass.   

SAVE THE DATE!!! 

The Church of St. Henry’s 

Annual Summer Festival 

Sunday, August 20th 

                     Beginning with 10:00 am Mass 
 

St. Henry’s Church Summer Festival is our annual  
fundraiser for our parish.  Thanks to the time, work, and 
generosity of our parishioners, the Summer  
Festival has been very successful over the years. We are 
looking for donations of new items for our  
Silent Auction.  Please bring your donations to the  
Parish Office.  Thank you! 

We are looking for people to commit to spending a  
scheduled hour a week with Jesus in the Blessed  
Sacrament at Adoration at St. Henry. The hours we 
could really use a guardian are: 
 
Tuesday from 2-3pm   
Tuesday from 4-5pm 
Tuesday from 10-11pm   
Wednesday from 3-4pm 
Thursday from 2-3pm 
 
Please prayerfully consider giving Jesus an hour of your 
week in Adoration. If you would be interested in taking a 
time slot, please call the parish office at 218-346-4240.  

“Relay for Life” for the Perham area will be 
on July 14th. As part of this event, luminaries 
in memory of cancer victims or in honor of 
cancer survivors are assembled around the 
track. Luminaries are available for the suggest-

ed donation of $10.00 but any donation is accepted. Renee 
will be selling luminaries after the 5:00PM Mass on Satur-
day,  June 17th and after the 8:00AM & 10:00AM Masses 
on Sunday, June 25th. For more information contact 
Renee at 218-298-2167. 

Prayer of Thanksgiving and Praise  
to the Sacred Heart 

Lord, You deserve all honor and praise,   
because Your love is perfect and Your heart 
sublime. My heart is filled to overflowing 
with gratitude for the many blessings and 

graces You have bestowed upon me and those whom I 
love. Forever  undeserving, may I always be attentive and 
never take for granted the gifts of mercy and love that 
flow so freely and generously from Your Sacred Heart. 
Heart of Jesus, I adore You. Heart of Jesus, I praise You. 
Heart of Jesus, I thank You. Heart of Jesus, I love You 
forever and always. Amen. 

The Northern Cross ACC Parishes 
wish to extend deepest sympathy to 

 family and friends of 
Leona Loerzel 

           who passed away recently. 
        May Leona know eternal peace  
       and joy in heaven and may God  
  grant comfort to her family and friends. 
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PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Readings for the Week 
Monday  2 Cor 6:1-10   Mt 5:38-42  
Tuesday 2 Cor 8:1-9   Mt 5:43-48  
Wednesday 2 Cor 9:6-11   Mt 6:1-6, 16-18  
Thursday 2 Cor 11:1-11   Mt 6:7-15  
Friday  2 Cor 11:18, 21-30  Mt 6:19-23  
Saturday Is 49:1-6   Acts 13:22-26 
  Lk 1: 57-66, 80  
Sunday  Jer 20:10-13   Rom 5:12-15  
  Mt 10:26-33 

Holy Cross Catholic Church of Butler 

57189 Co. Hwy 62 New York Mills, MN 
Phone (218) 385-2201 or (218) 385-3850  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: fayeadell@yahoo.com 
Parish Website:  https://www.parishfaith.com/holy-cross---butler 

OFFICE HOURS: (HOLY CROSS): Call Faye Hendrickx:     

(218) 385-3850 

(SACRED HEART): Monday, Thursday & Friday: From 9:00 

AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 

(ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesday & Wednesday: From 9:00 AM- 

12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 

(ST. HENRY): Monday-Friday: From 8:30 AM—4:30PM,  

(218) 346-4240 

 

The $3,000.00 donation was received in memory of Pete 
& Agnes Hofland to refurbish the tabernacle. 

The fall bazaar is Sept. 10th. If you will not be here or 
would like a new job, please contact a Christian Mother 
before June 28th.   

We are in need of a CCD teacher for grades 3&4 for next 
year’s CCD.  Contact Faye if you are interested. 

We are in need of ushers; sign-up sheet is on the table in 
the entry. 

Cards will be played every Thursday at 1:00 pm.   

Congratulations to   
Isaac Schmitz 

& Ashley Anderson 
who were united in Holy Matrimony at 

Holy Cross. May God bless their marriage with 
love and happiness for many years to come. 

Please pray for those in need of healing in our parishes: 
Clara Helvig, Clarence Winter, Dean Salo, Diana Billie, 
Heath Kinnunen, Janet Sullivan, Jean Schmitz, Jesse Er-
ickson, Jim Guck, Kacie (Pikula) Derkacht, Karen Om-
berg, Kathy Young, Larry Bucholz, Larry Imdieke, Lucille 
Schik, Mary Ann Guck, Mike Ruther, Paul Juen, Richard 
Bergeron, Robert Daiker, Ron Wallace, Stanley Malikow-
ski, Steve & Sue Loerzel, Tammy (Steinbach) Coryell  
All military personnel, especially: Martin Ara, Greg Hir-
schey, Sandra Silbernagel, Nicholas Melz, Luke Potts, Zoe 
McAvoy, Jason Richter, Miguel Martinez, Tanya Robison, 
Tommy Robison, Steven Sundberg, Tyler Van Watermu-
len, Andrew Schlosser, Ed Guck 
Always remember in prayer our leaders in faith, especial-
ly: Pope Francis, Bishop Patrick Neary, Bishop Emeritus 
Donald Kettler, Dcn Randy Altstadt, Dcn Richard 
Quistorff, Fr. George Michael and Fr. Tom Skaja. 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal: “Do 
This in Memory of Me.” The Ap-
peal supports ministries that benefit 
you, your family and your greater 

parish community. Please make a gift today. Each dollar 
raised goes directly to ministries that support our 
Catholic faith and is not used for any other purpose. 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for June 
We pray that the international community may    
commit in a concrete way to ensuring the abolition of 
torture and guarantee support to victims and their 
families. 

New School Capital Campaign Update 

Complete Project $8,100,000.00 

Pledged $8,207,340.00 

Pledges to be Received $579,962.00 

Received $7,627,378.00 

Pledged Monies Received 06-05 $3,164.00 

Households Contributing 350 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2corinthians/1?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2corinthians/1?18
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?13
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2corinthians/3?4
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?17
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2corinthians/3?15
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?20
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/deuteronomy/7?6
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/11?25
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2corinthians/5?14
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/luke/2?41
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/luke/2?41
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/exodus/19?2
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/romans/5?6
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218-346-6200 
Over 41 years of Service 

 

 HAMMERS 
RENTAL PROPERTIES 

Perham, MN                                 

218-346-6770 

          5:30 am - 3 pm (Mon-Sat) 
            8 am - 2 pm  (Sun)  

 

        136 W. Main St 
       Perham   

         (218) 346-5920 

 

Perham Dairy Queen 
802 - 3rd Ave SE 

218-346-4070 

Marc & Mike Winjum 
   U.S. Pat. Off. Am.D.Q. Corp.      Copyright, 1989 Am. D.G. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Please let the advertisers know you saw their ad in the bulletin.  

FIVE STAR STORAGE  
East Industrial Park, Perham 

Secure Location, Rodent Deterrent 
Call for your inside or secure  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.hci-mn.com
 

Preschool to  
6th Grade 

218-346-6190 

Stewardship as a Way of Life:  
“As you go, make this proclamation:  

‘The kingdom of heaven is at hand.’” Matthew 10:7 
Many of us take our lives for granted. We think we have plenty of time to 
“repent”. Maybe we should live with a little more urgency in making things 
right with God. This is the difference in living our discipleship out of obliga-
tion versus out of love. Obligation implies we do the minimum required. 
Love implies we want a relationship. God wants us to be with Him in Heav-
en forever, but He also wants to be in relationship with us right now, while 
we are on earth. Start this second – invite the Lord into your heart. 

 


